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ANNOUNCEMENT 
INDONESIAN SAFEGUARDS COMMITTEE 

NUMBER: 04/KPPI/PENG/08/2023 

ABOUT  

COMMENCEMENT OF INVESTIGATION INTO THE EXTENSION OF TRADE SAFEGUARD 
MEASURES  

AGAINST THE IMPORT OF GOODS 
"CARPETS AND OTHER FLOOR COVERING TEXTILES" 

It is hereby informed that the Indonesian Safeguards Committee (KPPI) conducted an investigation 
into the extension of the Trade Security Measures against the import of Carpets and Other Floor 
Covering Textiles. The investigation was carried out at the official request of the Indonesian Textile 
Association (API) representing PT. Universal Carpet And Rugs, PT. Classic Prima Carpet Industries, 
and PT. Anugrah Esa Mulia submitted to KPPI on August 15, 2023, API asked KPPI to investigate 
the extension of Trade Security Measures  (Safeguard Measures) against imports of Carpets and Other 
Floor Covering Textiles included in the Chapter 57 tariff post with 64 (sixty-four) Harmonized System 
numbers (HS) 8 digits, according to the Indonesian Customs Tariff Book (BTKI) Year 2022. The 
reason why the Applicant requested an extension investigation is because the Applicant is still 
experiencing Serious Losses or Threats of Serious Losses and still requires additional time to optimally 
complete the structural adjustment program as previously promised. 

After conducting research on the application, KPPI obtained preliminary evidence indicating that there 
was still a Serious Loss or Threat of Serious Loss and the realization of structural adjustments had not 
been optimal. Therefore, the Applicant still needs additional time to complete the structural adjustment 
program. 

In connection with this and based on the Government Regulation of the Republic of Indonesia Number 
34 of 2011 concerning Antidumping Measures, Reward Measures, and Trade Security Measures, 
KPPI stipulates the initiation of an investigation into the extension of Trade Security Measures 
(Safeguard Measures) on the import of Carpets and Other Floor Covering Textiles from the date of 
this Announcement. 

In this regard, KPPI invites all interested parties to register no later than 15 (fifteen) days from the 
date of commencement (initiation) of the extension investigation or September 1, 2023 and submit in 
writing to: 

 

KOMITE PENGAMANAN PERDAGANGAN INDONESIA - KPPI 
(INDONESIAN SAFEGUARDS COMMITTEE) 

 
MINISTRY OF TRADE REPUBLIC INDONESIAJI. M.l. Ridwan Rais No. 5, Building I, 5th 

Floor, Jakarta 10110Tel/Fax: (021) 3857758. E-mail: kppi@kemendag.go.id  
 

Jakarta, 18th August .2023 

Head  

TTD 
Mordjoko 


